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Yes, it’s back again after a delay of about three months. This has been caused mainly by a total malfunction of the machinery at Beryl’s end. After a long session of failure, Beryl employed someone locally, who spent a very long time in “fixing” the e-mail, which he never did, but he still presented a very large bill. Fortunately Beryl is sufficiently familiar with Paraguayan ways not to have complied.

The main cause for thanks is probably the very early arrival of the rains, which brought relief and hope of life to many areas. At the moment Beryl’s only “malfunction” is tablets for high blood pressure, which have given her tinnitus. Another might be frustration, for she says that some e-mail addresses can go offline for up to two years, and then be resurrected.

The influenza epidemic is very bad and Beryl came to Asuncion to obtain more medicines, as her usual supplies disappeared in next to no time.

By far the best news is that about Wendy Power. When this nurse in a Liverpool hospital first contacted me in the spring, she asked for more information than the SAMS website provided. This proved an extremely difficult task, for here was a potential massive aid to Beryl at the clinic, who was spending time to find out if her longer-term future was meant to be in the Chaco. Yet I had to be honest; I’m not quite sure whether the Trade Descriptions Act applies here. I advised her to think of 12 reasons for not going, pray, and then think of 13 reasons for going. Her subsequent “journey” has already exposed her to most of the potential disadvantages of the undertaking. She writes of God preparing her for this trip, opening doors when there seemed only blank walls, facilitating those issues which would face any practitioner of medicine, let alone in the impenetrable thicket of Paraguayan laws and customs. Some people there have sharp knives, however. Because of the support of her friends and her constant prayer, Wendy will leave this country on September 9th and return early in the New Year (the hottest part of the year…..). After that…….

Wendy has her own website (details next time) and this will give a new dimension to Beryl’s work.  Fortunately Wendy says she will enjoy taking the dogs for walks (I didn’t comment on the temperatures that could exceed 45o at that time of the year.) It seems a little premature and selfish to think of the possibilities. Perhaps Wendy’s visit could facilitate a trip home for Beryl, once the latter was happy that Wendy could look after the shop in her absence. More likely, however, will be Beryl already calculating how many more patients she and Wendy together will be able to treat.

Please pray for Wendy. She’s very courageous and if things don’t work out well, I don’t want her to feel that I wasn’t honest with her. It would be good to be able to assure Wendy that there were others praying for her, as well as those friends and church members whose support has brought her thus far. Pray, too that Beryl may see things in a new way, not just that every minute spent away from the ranch costs the health provision to x patients. This is a moral dilemma to rank with the most painful.

Len Hollingsworth 2 September 2009


